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The Sailing Foundation is pleased to announce the appointment of Andrew Nelson to the 

newly-created position of Youth Sailing Director. With this appointment, the Foundation 

is beginning a major expansion of its support of competitive youth sailing programs in 

the Pacific Northwest. To our knowledge, the Pacific Northwest is the first region in the 

USA to have a full-time Youth Sailing Director. This expansion of the Foundation’s 

program for youth has been made possible by generous and substantial donations. 

Two goals have been set for the Youth Sailing Director:  to expand the opportunities for 

youth to race sailboats and to raise the overall level of competitive youth racing so that 

our teams are more competitive nationally.  

The appointment of Andrew Nelson follows a nationwide search for candidates that 

resulted in fifteen applications for the position from as far away as Florida and 

Massachusetts. Seven applicants were interviewed by the Foundation’s Youth Sailing 

Committee. 

Andrew Nelson, 27, is a graduate of Western Washington University, where he was 

Captain of the sailing team and awarded the Pete McKillop Sportsmanship Award and 

the Student Leadership Award by the Northwest Intercollegiate Sailing Association. His 

father introduced him to sailing on a Cal 40 on Puget Sound, and he began dinghy racing 

at WWU. After graduating he coached the Race Team at the Balboa Yacht Club in 

Newport Beach, CA for two summers before moving to the San Francisco Bay Area. 

There he served as Youth Sailing Director for the Encinal Yacht Club in Alameda, CA 

from 2011 through August of this year. His duties there included managing staff, 

developing and implementing curriculum, advertising, fundraising, conducting regattas 

and, most important, directing a youth program that served 250 Bay Area sailors 

annually. In 2013 the Encinal Yacht Club program that Andrew was directing received 

the Nimitz Award for the most outstanding junior sailing program on San Francisco Bay. 

More information about Andrew’s sailing background and his plans for work in his new 

position is available at http://www.thesailingfoundation.org/AndrewNelsonIntro.pptx. 

In his new position with The Sailing Foundation, Andrew will work to increase 

participation and raise the competitive level in summer youth sailing programs, high 

http://www.thesailingfoundation.org/AndrewNelsonIntro.pptx


school sailing teams and collegiate sailing teams, as well as assist with The Sailing 

Foundation’s regional performance clinics for youth sailors. 

About The Sailing Foundation:  The Sailing Foundation is a not-for-profit 501(c)(3) 

organization, based in the Pacific Northwest and dedicated to the promotion of sailing, 

with primary emphasis on area youth programs and general boating safety. 

Our goal is to ensure a strong, competitive racing environment for young sailors so they 

can compete successfully in venues around the world. We're also dedicated to research 

and development of products and techniques that improve safety for the racing as well as 

the cruising sailor.  

If you would like to contact The Sailing Foundation or Andrew, please do so by e-mail to 

youthsailingdirector@thesailingfoundation.org or by phone to (206) 707-1266. 

 


